
Pennoweth News 
Friday 20th January 2023 

It has been a busy week at Pennoweth!  The snow that greeted us all when we 
woke up on Tuesday morning was definitely unexpected!  Well done to everyone 
for being so sensible—even when playing in the snow outside! 

We have quite a few exciting events coming up in the next few weeks.  On Monday 
30th January, we are having a music morning.  As part of this, all children will get 
to watch a live sea shanty band playing in the hall as well as enjoying some musical 
activities in class. 

KS1 have a dinosaur themed day coming up next week and on the 31st January, 
years 3 and 4 will be having a Viking Wow day! 

Friday 3rd February is super busy.  We are celebrating Number Day and so children 
can come into school in non-uniform (number themed if they want!) and we will be 
having lots of fun number based activities throughout the day.  Number Day is run 
in conjunction with the NSPCC so if you are able to donate (suggested donation 
of a £1) then please do so through Parent Pay—this is set up so you can make a 
donation at any time.    On the same day, year 3 and 4 will be visiting the ‘Writers’ 
block’ project in Redruth.  Finally, the PTA are hosting a Valentine’s Disco after 
school (please see separate flyer for further information). 

Friday 10th February will be ‘Love yourself day’ Children can come in non-uniform 
with a them of ‘wear whatever makes you happy’.  Our wonderful PTA will be giv-
ing tubes of ‘Love Hearts’ to all the children too. 

Finally, a big congratulations to Tiana (Newlyn) for achieving her reading target!  
Well done Tiana :) We are super impressed with the reading that is happening 
across the school—keep up the great work everyone! 

Admissions Arrangements Consultation 

Dear parent, as you know Pennoweth is a member of Crofty Multi Academy Trust. 

The trust is currently consulting on making some changes to its Admissions arrangements for 
the school year 2024 / 2025. 

The consultation will be open for 6 weeks, closing on the 27th January. 

You are invited to respond to the consultation, the details of which can be found on the 
Crofty Trust website at https://croftymat.org/information/admissions/  

School Lunches 

Week beginning 23rd Jan 

week 1 of the menu 

 

Our phase email addresses are: 

eyfs@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Nursery and Reception) 

KS1@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 1 and 2) 

lowerKS2@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 3 and 4) 

upperKS2@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 5 and 6) 

Or contact: help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk 

 

 

We are safe.  We feel loved.  We take responsibility.  We are always learning.  We are ready. 

Dates for your diary 

27th January 2023 

Deadline for response to 
Admissions Arrangements             

consultation 

Monday 30th January 

Sea shanty band in school 

Tuesday 31st January 

Year 3/4 Viking Wow Day! 

Friday 3rd February 

Number day—raising money 
for NSPCC (non-uniform) 

Year 3/4 visiting the ‘Writers’ 
Block’ (in Redruth) 

Valentine Disco (after 
school) 

Friday 10th February 

Love yourself day!  Non-
uniform—Wear something 

that makes you happy! 

Last day of half term 

 

 

https://croftymat.org/information/admissions/


Character Qualities 
This year we will be changing the 4 key characteristics we are on the look out for every term.  For Autumn, we are looking 
for children who are demonstrating the characteristics of being: 

Creative 
Dependable 

Inspiring 
Resourceful 

We also have our Stars of the Week, who have been classroom superstars and DNA Champions for each phase. 

 

Quality Children Spotted in R, y1 and Y2 Children Spotted in Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6 

 Creative Porthcurno: Enid 

Gwithian: Olivia 

Marazion: Georgie 

Newlyn: Kaydon 

Mevagissey:Elodie 

Porthleven:Hunter 

Lizard:Kizzy 

Pendeen:Mikolaj 

Godrevy:Ben 

Dependable Porthcurno: Thomas 

Gwithian: Lyra C 

Marazion: Tabetha 

Newlyn: Isla 

Mevagissey: Joseph 

Porthleven: Summer 

Lizard:Maddie 

Pendeen:Izzy 

Godrevy:Iesha 

Inspiring 

 

Porthcurno: Jack 

Gwithian: Rosen 

Marazion:  Lily R 

Newlyn: Nicola 

Mevagissey: Freddie 

Porthleven:Blaise 

Lizard:Oliver 

Pendeen:Fletcher 

Godrevy:Reade  

Resourceful 

  

Porthcurno: Alec 

Gwithian: Isabelle 

Marazion:Ben 

Newlyn: Layla 

Mevagissey: Aira 

Porthleven: Braxon 

Lizard:Amelia G 

Pendeen:Lily 

Godrevy:Henry 

  

 

  

Restormel: Piran 

Tintagel: Maria 

Porthcurno: Esme L 

Gwithian: Skyla 

Marazion: Georgie 

Newlyn: Tiana 

Mevagissey:Kyson 

Porthleven:William 

Lizard: Oskar 

Pendeen:Rose 

Godrevy:Mckenzie 

We are safe champions:  KS1: Lily D, LKS2: Starla, UKS2: Jazmin 

We feel loved champions:  KS1: Maisie, LKS2: Esme, UKS2: Harley W 

We take responsibility champions:  KS1: Ruby, LKS2: Izzy, UKS2: Isabelle 

We are always learning champions: KS1: Kurt, LKS2: Isaiah, UKS2: Taylor 

We are ready champions:  Restormel: Tristan, Tintagel: Sol, KS1: Ruby, LKS2: Jacob, UKS2: Tilly 



KS1 Gardening Club—week 2! 

Today was rubbish!  No, no, I don’t mean the club was rubbish :) we were talking about rubbish! 

Do you know that it takes 10 years for a rolled up newsletter to biodegrade?  We played a matching game to 
learn about how long items take… a glass bottle will never! 

This made us think that we need to improve our surroundings and so after our weekly litter picking we started 
to make some posters that we will put around school to remind us.  Look out for them. 

Anyway, back to the gardening.  Next, we potted some plants that were kindly donated to us by Burncoose 
Nurseries.  Mrs Mallaber said they were called Dianthus and they should have a pink flower.  They needed a 

little weeding first, a bigger pot and some water.  Can’t wait to see the flowers. 

Finally we planted some daffodil and tulip bulbs into some pots that we then positioned in the playground by 
the polytunnel for us to watch and care for as they grow… fingers crossed. 

Time to wash our dirty hands before home time.  It’s been a busy day but a productive one! 





 

 
 Attendance 

We aim for all our children to have 
at least 96% attendance through-
out the year.  Last week, our whole 

school attendance was 95.6% 

See below for the attendance for each 
class last week. 

Mevagissey 98.9% 

Lizard 98.7% 

Restormel 98.2% 

Porthleven 98.1% 

Godrevy 95.9% 

Porthcurno 95.8% 

Gwithian 95.7% 

Newlyn 95.2% 

Tintagel 95% 

Pendennis 92.5% 

Pendeen 91.7% 

Marazion 91.3% 

Congratulations Mevagissey! 




